¥ DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

PUERTO RICO MEDICAID PROGRAM

Public Notice
2024-PRMP-NNPS-SOC-001
Notice of Cancellation

On July 3, 2024, the Puerto Rico Medicaid Program (PRMP) issued the Notification of Need of
Professional Services, 2024-PRMP-NNPS-SOC-001, to procure professional services for the
operation of a satellite operational center to assist in the recertification process of Medicaid
beneficiaries. In accordance with section 7 of the Terms and Conditions of the NNPS!, this
notification has the purpose of informing all participating vendors that the PRMP has decided that
the solicited professional services are no longer required. A major patt of the work related to these
services was associated to the backlog from PRMP regional offices, but since July 1, PRMP has

successfully manage to significantly lower the accumulated cases.

PRMP wishes to thank those entities that participated in this initiative and encourage the public to

stay alert for other PRMP’s solicitations.

Puerto Rico Medicaid Program
Puerto Rico Department of Health
September 26, 2023

! Section 7 states: PRMP reserves the right to accept or reject any one or all proposals, as well as to cancel this
process.
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